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Mr. Bob Dean, Business Manager 
Local Union No. 1245 
International Brotherhood of 
  Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO 
P.O. Box 2547 
Vacaville, CA  95696 

Dear Mr. Dean: 

In Letter of Agreement 14-35, which established the Corrosion Line of Progression, the parties agreed to an ongoing 
Corrosion Subcommittee to address the training and testing requirements for National Association of Corrosion 
Engineers (NACE) CP2. The NACE CP2 certification is required for the Senior Corrosion Mechanic-NACE CP2 and 
Lead Corrosion Mechanic classifications.  

The parties recently met to discuss the Corrosion Subcommittee’s mutually agreed-upon methodology for the NACE 
CP2 training and testing requirements. Based on these discussions, the parties have agreed to the following:  

1. The Company will provide two attempts at passing the NACE CP2 training course and test.
2. NACE CP2 preparation training will be provided by the Company prior to the first NACE CP2 training course

and test attempt. This will be the only preparation training provided by the Company.
3. Company shall pay the cost of NACE membership and NACE CP2 recertification.
4. Should the NACE requirements change, the parties agree to meet to discuss the impact and negotiate

changes to this agreement as necessary.

The methodology for the NACE CP2 training and testing requirements will be included in the Gas T&D Line of 
Progression with the next scheduled update to the Job Definitions and Lines of Progression (JDLOP).  

This proposal has been discussed with Senior Assistant Business Manager Anthony Brown and Assistant Business 
Manager Mike Adayan. 

If you agree, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of this letter to the 
Company. 

Very truly yours, 

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 

By:  
Matthew Levy 
Senior Director 
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The Union is in agreement. 
LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL 
BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO 

, 2021 By:  
Bob Dean 
Business Manager 
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